This **Addendum to the December RSU 12 Board of Directors minutes** contains statements from public members provided as a response to a solicitation from the Board Chairperson made in March 2018. They may be considered as <u>extensions</u> of entries already found in the minutes and already approved by the Board of Directors.

Two responses to the solicitation were received and are reproduced below.

In March 2018 <u>Lisa Kalloch</u> wrote the following.

I stated that I tried to speak with administration and got no where (sic), I approached the PTA and was told that it was not an acceptable conversation so I then tried to reach out to the school board and was told that I needed to be placed on the agenda. When requesting this, I was told that it was not an appropriate topic to take to the school board and that I needed to speak with the superintendent. We then requested that my daughter be transferred to another school outside of the district as she didn't feel safe there and we were not able to get any answers. Even after transferring we meet with the superintendent and principal to discuss the issue but we're (sic) left with no results. I would also like it to be included, that I spoke about being concerned that one of out (sic) Whitefield Students could become a statistic to a suicide if the issues are not addressed.

In March 2018, Lynette Conroy wrote the following.

I am unable to attend tonight's board meeting, and wanted to voice my concerns over the portion of the minutes that reflect my statement.

"Lynnette Conroy – Stated that it was inappropriate for one certain parent to speak up at the forum. Stated her son was bullied and the school never addressed it. She did make sure his teacher was aware of the situation."

That statement is actually the opposite of what my statement was at the time ... I in no way thought it was inappropriate for a certain parent to speak up at the forum. I supported her and her statement

What I actually objected to at the Dec 14th meeting was that a certain Whitefield School staff member saying it was inappropriate for that parent to have spoken up at the forum.

Please adjust the minutes prior to the final publication to accurately represent my intent.

These statements were offered by electronic mail and the contents have been faithfully reproduced. Attaching the comments simply reflects the timely receipt and acknowledgement of the statements.

F. Gerard Nault, Chairperson RSU 12 Board of Directors 13 June 2018